Town of East Hampton

Town Council Regular Meeting

Tuesday, July 22, 2014
East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.

Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.  
Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to adopt the agenda as amended, moving Presentations to follow Public Remarks.  Voted (7-0)
Approval of Minutes  
A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to approve the minutes for the Town Council Regular Meeting of July 8, 2014 as written.  Voted (7-0)
Public Remarks
Michael Piergallini, 16 Fern Lane, commented on the status of Fern Lane, citing references to documents on the Building/Planning/Zoning webpage, the historic district map and the Middle Haddam Historic District handbook as to why he feels Fern Lane is already a town road.  He has two requests: 1. Direct Public Works to immediately repair the potholes on Fern Lane and 2. Do a complete milling & resurfacing of Fern Lane.  He feels the Town has made Fern Lane a town road based on its website and actions.
Ted Barber, Mott Hill Road, asked about the chemistry labs at the High School related to the building renovation.
Presentations 
Multi-Jurisdiction Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan/Adoption of Resolution
Jeremy DeCarli from the RiverCOG provided an overview of the Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan and the grants that would be available to towns that adopt the plan.  Council members will review the plan and vote on the resolution at the next meeting.  The overview of the plan will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.

Invention Convention Project – Cody Voelker
Cody Voelker presented the invention that he created for the 2014 Connecticut Invention Convention.  The Council presented Cody with a proclamation for his success in the 2014 Connecticut Invention Convention.
Bids & Contracts 
Memorial School Air Handler
The Council members discussed the Memorial School air handler and the quotes that were received for the project.  The Council members feel the project should go out to bid so all of the quotes will be on like equipment and procedures needed.  The Facilities Manager at the Board of Education will prepare the bid specifications.
Resolutions/Ordinances/Policies/Proclamations 
None
Continued Business 
Discussion of Private Roads
Mr. Maniscalco provided a report on private roads and road listings on file in the Town Clerk’s office.  A plan of action needs to be created to accept private roads as town roads and to determine the various circumstances that pertain to private property and associations. The Town Manager will prepare a plan of action related to private roads for a future meeting. The Planning & Zoning Commission may need to be contacted for additional information.
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to fix the potholes on Fern Lane.  Voted (7-0)
Priorities and Goals
Mr. Maniscalco reminded the Council that a special meeting will be held later in July to score the 2013-2014 Priorities and Goals and to review and approve the 2014-2015 Priorities and Goals.
New Business 

Lease Agreement with Angelico’s Restaurant for Sears Park Parking
Angelico’s Restaurant has requested the use of Sears Park for overflow parking on special event days at the restaurant.  A lease agreement has been drafted by the Town Attorney and needs approval by Council.
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to exempt this item from the 2nd reading policy.  Voted (7-0)
A motion was made to the direct the Town Manager to enter into the lease agreement that would allow Angelico’s Restaurant to use Sears Park as overflow parking.  Voted (7-0)
Discussion and Possible Vote on Rental Agreement with G&S
Mr. Maniscalco provided an overview of a possible rental agreement with G&S for space for the Police Department vehicle parking, storage and changing facilities.  The Council would need to direct the Town Manager to proceed in the development of a lease agreement.  There was also discussion of a first right of refusal if the property is for sale in the future.
A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to direct the Town Manager to proceed to develop a lease agreement with G&S.  Voted (7-0)
Town Manager Report 

Update on Sears Park Beach
The work on the beach is complete.  A drain still needs to be installed to aid in the mitigation of storm water runoff.  The drain is on order and is expected to be delivered next week with installation shortly after.
Update on Local Road Project

The local road project is moving along.  The catch basins have been raised and/or replaced in many areas and milling and paving activities have begun.
Old Home Days Police Overtime

This year the overtime for Old Home Days was approximately $5,000, similar to last year.  The event went well with very few incidents during the weekend.
Update on Kx

A meeting was held with Kx to review the 5 year agreement.  The preliminary documents show East Hampton with a 45.8% increase between now and fiscal year 2016-2017.  
CL&P Expansion/Police Cruiser Parking

CL&P has informed the Town that all vehicles must be removed from their lot by the end of August.  A meeting was held to discuss CL&P’s proposal for traffic patterns and potential solutions.  A follow up meeting has been scheduled.
Personnel Search

Public Utilities Administrator – The committee along with Mr. Susco are working on developing the advertisement for the position.  Once developed the position will be announced and applications will be received.
Parks & Recreation Director – The closing date for receiving applications was July 18th. An interview committee of a department head, the Human Resources coordinator, a representative from the Parks & Recreation Advisory Board, a former Parks & Rec Director and the Town Manager has been formed.
RiverCOG Executive Director – This position has been advertised.
Other
DPW Equipment – The Board of Finance discussed funding options for the Public Works equipment. This item will be on a future Council agenda.
The High School Building Committee Quarterly Report was provided to Council members.
A meeting was held with members from the Commission on Aging, Senior Center and Housing Authority to discuss the limitations and policy for use of the Everbridge system.

The renewal of the dog pound lease agreement will be on a future Council agenda.
Town Council Liaison Reports
Mrs. Anderson attended the Board of Finance meeting.  They discussed funding options for Public Works equipment, discussed year end close and approved the tax suspense list.
Mr. Visintainer attended the Fire Commission meeting and noted there is an opening on the Fire Commission.

Mr. Philhower commented on Planning & Zoning, noting concerns about the High School building project.  He feels the Public Works Director should attend their next meeting.  He also asked who is in charge of the project and the information flow.  Superintendent Diane Dugas reported that Jim Giuliano from CREC is the project manager.

Appointments
None
Tax Refunds
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to approve tax refunds in the amount of $1,288.83.  Voted (7-0) 

Public Remarks 

Gerald Hasselman, President of BrookHaven Association, commented that they have approximately 300 feet of road with 10 taxpayers that live there.  The sewer line and sewer manhole are cracked and need repair.  It shouldn’t be their responsibility to fix the road.
Deb Mongiat, Byron Road, the residents on Byron Road and Poe Road would like their road to be a town road.

Fran Klein, Bellevue Street, asked if Lake Court is a town road or private.  She also noted her concerns of Angelico’s using the parking at Sears Park.
Ted Barber, Mott Hill Road, expressed his unhappiness about the filling of potholes and the road work being done on Lake Drive. 
Pam Hatfield, Fern Lane, thanked Mike Piergallini for the information he presented regarding Fern Lane and wants the whole road taken care of as a town road.
Communications, Correspondence & Announcements
Food Bank Letter
A letter was received from the Food Bank indicating that they are moving from 240 Middletown Avenue to 43 West High Street as of July 31st.
Richard Dufour Resignation

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to accept the resignation of Richard Dufour.  Voted (7-0)
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 p.m. Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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